
Date:  April 24, 2002                  

TO: Board Members - Parks and Recreation

FROM: General Manager - Parks and Recreation

SUBJECT: Kitsilano Beach Park Basketball Courts

RECOMMENDATION

A. THAT the Board reduce the number of permanent basketball hoops at
Kitsilano Beach Park from four to two.

B. THAT the Board lower the two remaining permanent hoops to 6 feet
and 8 feet.

C. THAT the Board provide one portable basketball hoop for 3-on-3 adult
play in the area around the lifeguard tower.                           

BACKGROUND

On February 25, 2002 the Park Board heard from a delegation of adjacent residents requesting the
removal or relocation of the basketball hoops in Kitsilano Beach Park.

The reason for the request was based on the concern that the daytime inappropriate language used
by basketball players was having a negative impact on parents and children using the adjacent
playground and the night time noise generated by late evening play was disturbing to the local
residents.

Last summer the staff met with this group and reviewed the specifics of their concern and the history
of this problem in the park.

On July 20, 1987, the Board passed a resolution to limit the basketball played on Kitsilano Beach
Park to between May 15th  and September 15th in order to deal with the noise complaints.  Later in
1992 the Board considered a proposal for the relocation of the basketball courts.  There was not
conclusive community support for this relocation.
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The following is a summary of the feedback received from that proposal:
• 5 opposed the relocation to the new site
• 6 supported the relocation
• 3 said to take the courts out all together 
• 5 said to leave the courts as they are

As an additional strategy, in the mid-1990's staff began covering the basketball hoops with lids to
stop people from playing night time basketball.

These solutions appeared to help reduce the problem for a number of years, however, in the summer
of 2001, the foul language, night time activity and general aggressiveness of the users of the courts
again became a concern.

DISCUSSION

After meeting with adjacent residents in August 2001,  staff developed a new hoop cover to deal with
the issue of nighttime noise and raised the profile of this problem with our Neighbourhood Integrated
Services Team (NIST) and the Police.

During the past winter staff met to discuss how the Kitsilano Community Centre and the lifeguards
could work together at developing ways of addressing local concerns and brought these ideas to a
meeting in January 2002 with concerned residents to explore possible solutions.  Between January
and April staff researched further technical solutions and the methods of implementing further
changes.

In an effort to determine how to best manage the local issues while recognizing the recreational
needs of the larger community staff talked with Pat Pagazzi from the local Community Police Office
and Michael Hind,  the Executive Director of Basketball B.C.  Constable Pagazzi indicated that
during the last year the Vancouver Police have responded to hundreds of local noise and disturbance
complaints during the months of June, July and August.  In response to these complaints a new
program involving local citizens working with police is being implemented this spring.  This new
program will have volunteers working directly with police.  Volunteers will identify potential
problems and notify the police so that they can take a more pro-active approach to their work.  At
present Park Board staff are working with this newly formed group to address the concerns
associated with the basketball courts.
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DISCUSSION (Cont’d.)

After talking with Basketball B.C. about the issues associated with the basketball courts the idea of
changing the heights of the hoops was discussed.  It is believed that the height of the basketball
hoops will have a direct impact on who uses the basketball court.  An 8 foot hoop is the standard
height for basketball programming for children in grades 2 and 3.  By lowering the hoops to 6 and
8 feet the existing basketball court area will likely become more of a children and family play area.
Adults wanting to play basketball will be encouraged to use the portable basketball hoop to be
provided in the area around the lifeguard tower.

On April 22nd, 2002, staff met with local residents to discuss the ideas presented in this report and
their response is provided as Attachment A.

SUMMARY

Finding an appropriate solution to the day and night noise problem will require making changes to
the existing courts.  Rather than removing or re-locating all of the courts, lowering the remaining
hoops, removing two of the posts and programming the space for children is expected to provide the
results the community is looking for.  With the adjacent playground equipment and the nearby beach
and lifeguard station, the basketball court area can become an ideal destination for children and
families.

With the new police department program of involving local citizens, the issue related to night time
noise will be dealt with in a more effective manner.

Staff will continue to monitor this situation and report back to the Board with any further
recommendation should they be required.

Prepared by:

Bill Manning
Manager of Operations
Queen Elizabeth District 
Board of Parks & Recreation
Vancouver, BC
BM/rml




